MINUTES
AGM

VILLAGE HALL

CALVER

7.30pm on 31st July 2017
Present:
Margaret Wood (Chair), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer), Denise Hall 


(Secretary)

Trustees:
 Donna Games, Tom Marshall, Jonathan Harris, Mary Elsworth, Margaret Wood, Jean Cooper, Beth Ely
Attendees: 
Mary Elsworth, Donna Games, Mike Elsworth, Denise Hall, Margaret Wood, Jonathan Harris, Tom Marshall, Katarena Keogh, Sarah Cordiper, Rebecca Gillan, Tim Roberts, Louise Roberts
Apologies: 
 Jean Cooper, Peter Thompson, Beth Ely, Simon Beahan, Barry 


  Barry Thompson

1.
Approval of Minutes of previous AGM Meeting


Minutes were circulated amongst attendees.  They were approved and 

proposed by Tom Marshall and seconded by Jonathan Harris.

2.
Chairs Report
It's been another good year with bookings in the hall and it is in use most evenings and a lot of weekends. We now get a lot of bookings for children's parties and I think most of them come through word of month. Mum comes to a party and really likes the venue so books it for their next one and so on.

For the benefit of visitors who may not be fully aware of the history. The hall is the village hall for the three villages of Calver, Curbar and Froggatt and was built on this site just over 20 years ago. The land is owned by DCC and was earmarked for a new school, when it became obvuous that was not going to happen the Trustees of the old village hall (where the Jehovah's Witnesses building now is) asked DCC if they could purchase it. After discussion it was agreed that they could lease the land provided the school had use of the hall 2 days a week. After much fund raising this fantastic hall was built, the school have use of it 2 days a week but do not always make use of it so we cannot book classes in at those times.

The hall consists of the main room where we are sitting, the stage, a committee room behind the stage and a fully equipped kitchen. We have 150 chairs although we are licensed for 200 people – when all the chairs are out it is pretty full! We have had sit down meals for wedding receptions and the like for 100 and that works OK. We have full cinema equipment which is also used regularly.

As I told you at last year's AGM we have had the kitchen completely refitted, the work was due to begin just after the AGM. The work was finished over the summer period and we have had lots of positive feedback from professional caterers who have used it. W were able to do the work due to a very generous legacy from a local lady – Peggy Hadfield and you will notice we have dedicated the kitchen to her. A big thank you to Donna who oversaw all the works and workers, including getting all the snagging sorted out.

We also refurbished and up dated the cinema equipment due to a grant from Calver Film. As we had to get a new floor in the kitchen we took the opportunity of renewing the bar flooring and getting a new carpet in the foyer as it was looking rather shabby

The last item of expense was not as obvious or expensive but has proved beneficial – we changed the picture lights for LEDs and they no longer give up the ghost every 5 minutes, at the same time we put motion sensors in the large store cupboard and toilets to stop the lights being left on all the time.

This year's summer programme is to get the floor in here redone, starting tomorrow. Then we will get all the chairs cleaned and refurbished ready for a busy autumn term.

This summer we have also installed a defibrillator outside for use by villagers as well users of the hall. We now have WiFi in the hall which we have been asked about over the last few years. Thanks to Jonathon for these.

I would like to say a big thank you to all the Trustees for their work over the year. The Committee is made up of representatives of local organisations as well elected members. At present they are -: Jonathon Harris representing Calver Parish Council

Donna Games – Curbar Parish Council

Tom Marshall – Froggatt Meeting

Mary Elsworth – Curbar Church

Margaret Wood – Film Club

Beth Ely – Hall Users

Jean Cooper – Senior Citizens

The headteacher representing the school

And 2 elected members – Barry Thompson and Peter Thompson

Our Constitution says we should have 5 elected members so if anyone would like to join the Committee please see me after the meeting.

Finally a big thanks to Denise and Mike, they are ex-officio members of the Committee and as such are not Trustees but we could not function without them. Denise Hall is the administrator and as such deals with all bookings and billing, she also keeps me up to speed and reminds me when I get it wrong which I do appreciate. Mike Elsworth is our treasurer and does an excellent job. I would like to say an especially big thank you to Mike as he has decided to step down this year after 10 years in post, his insights will be missed. He is leaving the hall finances in good heart and I have always appreciated the fact that he is not averse to spending money if he sees it will benefit the hall.

We are now actively looking for a new treasurer so if you are interested please Mike or me after the meeting – Mike is willing to do a long(ish) hand over to ensure the new person isn't thrown in the deep end.

Thank you for coming this evening and if you would like a look round after the meeting see any committee member

3.  Treasurer’s Report
The accounts for 2016/2017 are attached

The hall is in a strong position financially. The Total Funds are £350,704.80 with a surplus of £5,336.77.  Hall Hire income £5,725.40, Bar Surplus £2,170.11, 200 Club £896.59, Solar Panels £1,329.40, Bank Interest £277.61 and donations £2025.00.

Mike Elsworth asked if there were any questions and none were asked.

Accounts are important if one maintains a good quality Village Hall.  £36,000 of the legacy of £50,000 has been spent. Ideas on how to spend the rest of the money for improvements to the Village Hall facilities is needed.  
4.
Appointment of Auditor

 Everyone agreed to continue with David Turner who is prepared to continue.

5.
Election of Committee Members

The Trustees and Elected Members were voted in en bloc
Proposed by Sarah Cordiper and seconded by Louise Roberts
6.          200 Club

The 200 Club is reducing and there is a need to recruit new members as the income contributes towards running costs of the Village Hall. Tom Marshall explained how the 200 Club worked. A draw took place.

Tom Marshall thanked Margaret for her hard work as Chair.
Meeting closed at 8.00 pm
